The Secret

Valentine's Day is upon us, and for those who are divorced, celebrating love is very hard
to do. That is, of course, unless you know the secret...

I've heard people say they avoid the "pink" aisles in stores at all costs. I've heard some
say they take the money they would have spent on their spouses and spend it on
themselves instead. One woman even went so far as to send herself a bouquet of roses
to her office with an "anonymous admirer" note to defray the embarrassment of her
divorce in front of others. Okay, it's entirely reasonable to not want to be embarrassed or
feel bad. But what is everyone trying to accomplish in doing these things? It's simple.
They want to believe they are desirable, valuable, and worthy of being loved. Do you
know what the secret to finding that kind of peace of mind is?

The secret is simple - finding your self-worth in Christ. Understanding how much He
loves you - how much He sacrificed for you. Try to imagine being passionately loved...
the most wildly passionate love you have ever dreamed of. Now realize that this is how
God loves you. You are worth everything to Him and He demonstrated that when He
hung on the cross and gave you everything He had to give. You are the one He wants
and He pursues you every moment of the day. He wants to give you the love, peace and
happiness you've been waiting for.

God created you with one purpose - to be with Him in heaven. Until that day, your life is
spent seeking that happiness. The secret to being happy on earth is looking to God for
that fulfillment, not looking to find it in others. Part of the reason why people date, marry,
divorce, and start all over again is because they are searching for the fulfillment, peace
and happiness that only Christ can bring. This is not to say that dating and marriage are
bad - on the contrary. But when your spouse fails you, you should remember that he or
she is imperfect, just as you are, and cannot fulfill you in the way God's love can. St.
Valentine, or Valentinus the martyr, was happy to die because he knew the love of Christ
and being with Him in heaven was worth far more than anything the world could offer
him. And it still holds true today. Nothing we can get here on earth - not valentines, not
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roses, not chocolates, not relationships - can match the love and generosity of God.

So this Valentine's Day, focus on God's love for you. Take some time, preferably in the
morning when it's quiet, and sit with God. Ask Him to help you find your strength and
self-worth in His love. Ask Him to increase your faith! Share with Him all your worries,
hurts, concerns and hopes. He loves you and he will bless you for it!

I have called you by name; you are mine...I will be with you...you are precious to me. You
are honored, and I love you... -- Isaiah 43:1, 2, 4
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